Psalm 46:1
1 God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble.

We are planning a gathering of our Latin American Team on July 22-29, 2025.
It will require a financial investment of approximately $35,000 total, but it will be
valuable to each missionary family. Our goal for the gathering is for
missionaries to grow in God’s joy and understand our identity in the image of
Christ amidst the demands of life and ministry. | have asked that each family
attend so we can minister to each one. Would you pray that God will provide
the funds so we can invest in our missionaries? Some of our team members
can help pay their way, but many will need scholarships. We gathered our team
in 2018 and 2022, but this is the first time their families are attending. Strong,
healthy families are the foundation for fruitful ministries. Would you pray and
ask God if He would have you help us?



This picture is from our previous gathering in 2022 of all our Latin American
team, office team, board members, and mission pastors.

Honduras. The Lenca outreach continues. A kindergarten ministry has begun

to broaden our gospel outreach to the community, and a teaching room is under
construction. The bathrooms have been improved. Funds were generously
provided for a truck to facilitate the ongoing construction of new church plants,
and | have purchased a 2010 Toyota Tundra. Prayers are needed for wisdom,
repairs, and shipping arrangements.



Honduras, Lenca church plant construction update: Lights, windows, and
doors have been installed, which has created a stir in the community. The
congregation is growing, and a large group is ready for baptism.

TOURNAMENT AT AUBURN UNIVERSITY CLUB

BECOME A PART OF THE MISSION!
HONORING THE
MISSIONS LEGACY OF
CHARLOTTE THOMPSON

We hope you will join us for our 5th Annual Auburn Benefit Golf Tournament
scheduled for Monday, May 19th, 2025 at Auburn University Club. By playing and
becoming a sponsor you will help World Reach sustain our life-changing ministry

1931 - 2020 projects around the world!

May 19 is our Charlotte Thompson memorial Auburn Golf Tournament.
Proceeds will be used to support our Medical Clinic in rural Muthetheni, Kenya.
Come join us. Pray for needed players and sponsors for the event.

Praise:

o We are settled in our new location and recently had a great open house
where we met many of our local ministry partners.

e A new well for our children's home in Meru.

e Anew dining hall and residence are under construction for the children's
home, too.

Upcoming Travel:
On April 22-25, | will attend a gathering of mission organizations' CEOs to
complete my CEO coaching cohort.
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Kenya: Our children's home will have clean water, and the new well has a good
flow. Praise the Lord!
Construction is underway on the new dining hall. The children and our team are

thankful for your generosity.



Kenya, Meru campus of our children's home.

The old dining area is being demolished. Can you see the new dining hall and
dormitory for the older kids? It is being built. We give thanks to God for moving
in hearts to support the work.

Our children are seeing the dentist in Meru. Check out Jeff's new smile in these
before-and-after pictures. Thanks be to God for supporters of our children's
home.





